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The Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing 

of children and vulnerable adults - particularly those who participate in the life of the Diocese.  All employees are 

required to undergo a National Police Check and, where legislated, hold a Working with Children Check.  Diocesan 

workers are expected to personally adopt and enact the Diocese’s Safeguarding Commitment Statement. 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Weekly Mass Times: 6pm Saturday Branxton; 8am Sunday Greta 

JUNE 
 

JULY 
 

Fri 20th  Regional Spelling and Maths Bee Fri 4th LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

Wed 25th  
School Assembly 9:00am followed by 

PEG Meeting – All Welcome 
Mon 21st FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

Fri 27th  Dio Spelling and Maths Bee 
Wed 23rd 

– Fri 25th  
Canberra Excursion – Year 6 

Mon 30th  
PUPIL FREE DAY – Student Led 

Conferences 
Mon 28th  

GRANDPARENTS DAY – Liturgy 

followed by Open Classrooms 

and shared afternoon tea 

JULY  Wed 30th  
Assembly and 100 Days of Kinder 

Celebration 

Wed 2nd  Regional Athletics Carnival AUGUST  

Thu 3rd  Polding Touch Trials Fri 1st  Aspire – Year 6 

Thu 3rd 
PJ & Beanie Day – GOLD COIN 

DONATION to the Winter Appeal 
Tue 12th  ICAS English 

Fri 4th  

CRAZY HAIR DAY – Donation to Wigs 

for Kids Foundation (Online Only see 

Newsletter for QR Code 

Fri 15th  Taronga Zoo Excursion – Year 3 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          

Term 2 Week 8 2024    

Thursday 19th  June  

                   Rosary Park Catholic School 

Station Street, Branxton NSW 2335 

P: (02) 4938 1541 E: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

                             Website: www.branxton.catholic.edu.au 

We acknowledge the Wonnarua people-the first custodians of this land 

 

Mobile:  0410 487 331 

Email: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Built on Faith, Knowledge, Respect  

Heavenly Father, we thank you for the opportunity to share your message 

through this newsletter. We ask for your guidance as we prepare each 

edition, that our words may be clear, truthful, and inspiring. May this 

newsletter be a source of encouragement and hope for all who read it, and 

may it draw them closer to you. Bless the content, the readers, and the work 

of our hands., Amen 

mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
http://www.branxton.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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Principal’s Message 

UNIFORMS 

 

It has been very much noticed during my tenure at Rosary Park that uniforms are generally worn 

well. Over the past few weeks, however, it has become quite sloppy. An expectation of our uniform 

is that it is worn well, with shirts tucked in and sleeves not rolled up. 

 

A note about hair: We are not dictating the types of hair cut your child should have but if a boy’s 

hair is past the collar, the expectation is that it is tied back so it is neat and presentable (including 

the mullet style) 

 

Headbands / Ribbons / Bows etc: Any of these decorative types that go in girl’s hair (and some 

boys) need to be the same colour as the school uniform (either BLUE or WHITE) 

As I said to Year 5 / 6 the other day, the standard you walk past is the standard you expect. 

 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES – NOW CLOSED 

 

At the time of reading this newsletter, the Student Led Conferences will be closed to parent viewing. 

This means you will need to have written down or noted the appointment time, somewhere in your 

diary. It also means you are no longer able to book a conference with your child’s teacher. 

 

These are a very important part of our Leading Learning Collaborative journey, where your child will 

facilitate the session with their teacher and yourself alongside. 

 

Please speak with your child’s teacher if you need a late appointment and if this can be 

accommodated. 

 

ENROLMENTS AT ROSARY PARK 

 

We are at capacity in Years K, 1 and 2 and closing in on very limited vacancies in Year 3. This is 

magnificent for our school and shows the quality of work being produced throughout the school. If 

you have any friends or family wanting to make the switch, they will need to get in quickly. 

Please contact the school for any inquiries. 

 

STAFFING TERM 3 

 

With Ms van Duuren leaving the school next term, to take up an appointment in the United States, 

we will be interviewing for: 

• Primary Coordinator (1 day per week) 

• Pedagogical Mentor (1 day per week) 

 

We also have an executive release teacher position for the above roles, as this is a release role. This 

will be advertised shortly. 

 

Rosary Park also received funding for an additional 10 hrs per week Learning Support, which we will 

be interviewing for in the near future. 

 

When these appointments are finalised, we will inform our community. 
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YEAR 6 – REMAINDER OF THE YEAR 

 

For Year 6 families, Ms Kate Burgess has kindly offered to work with Year 6 Blue between Term 3 and 

the end of the Year, with Mrs Paige Pringle as the substantive teacher. 

 

Paige will work Monday – Wednesday, with Kate Thursday and Friday. 

 

Thank you, Kate, for helping Rosary Park again! The children on Year 6 love you and will relish your 

hard work with them. 

 

Please DO NOT hesitate to contact or visit me if you have any concerns, questions or suggestions 

on how we can make Rosary Park Branxton the very best it can be. 

 

Have a wonderful fortnight, 

 

God Bless, 

 

Mr Ashley Borg 

PRINCIPAL 

 

Religious Education Coordinator 
 

Warm Wednesday:  

Last week, our Year 6 Mercy Team warmed hearts and hands with Warm Wednesday, serving up 

hot Milos before school in exchange for a gold coin donation. The cosy treat was a big hit with 

students and staff alike! All funds raised will go directly to the St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal, 

helping those in need during the colder months. Thank you to everyone who supported this 

wonderful act of mercy! A big thank you to Miss Rae for leading and supporting our Year 6 students 

in this act of service. Thank you also to everyone who donated and helped make this Mercy action 

a success! 
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Pajamas and Beanie Day  

 

On Thursday the 3rd of July (Week 10 Term 2), students are invited to wear their pajamas and or a 

beanie to school. We kindly ask for a gold coin donation that will go towards our winter appeal. 

 

Mercy Show case: Honouring Our Mercy Tradition – Term 3 Assemblies 

 

As a school founded on the Mercy tradition and inspired by the works of the Sisters of Mercy and 

Catherine McAuley, we are committed to helping our students live out the Mercy Pillars in 

meaningful ways. 

 

Across Term 3 and 4 each grade will begin our assemblies with a 5-minute showcase of their grade’s 

Mercy Pillar. These creative presentations may include poems, songs, artwork, short dramas or other 

imaginative ideas. 

 

We warmly invite all families to attend these assemblies and support our students as they celebrate 

and share the values that shape our Mercy community 

 

 

Term 3  

Week 2   
Year 6 - Courage  

Week 4  Year 1 - Respect  

Week 6  Year 4 - Justice  

Week 8  Year 2 – Compassion  

Week 10  Year 3 - Hospitality  

Term 4  

Week 2  
Kindergarten – God’s Love   

Week 4  Year 5 – Service  

 

Kind regards 

Mackenzie Gageler 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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Weekly Awards      
Congratulations to those children who have received awards this past fortnight.   

Weekending 13th July 2025 (Term 2 Week 7) 

Class  Class Award One  Class Award Two  Mercy Award  

Kinder Blue  Anakin K Louis J Ivy Ellis 

Kinder White  Lottie L Riley M Levi W 

Year 1 Blue  Ally C Thomas S Pearl B 

Year 1 White  Astrid C Lara A Ivy T 

Year 2 Blue  James D James L Bonnie D 

Year 2 White  -- -- -- 

Year 3 Blue  Matilda B Theo C Leo B 

Year 3 White  Nicholas L Bronson Q Scarlett C 

Year 4 Blue  -- -- -- 

Year 4 White  Lexi D Reni S Minh B 

Year 5 Blue  Braxton T Frances M Hannah C 

Year 5 White  Liam D Jye D Hudson W 

Year 6 Blue Hudson O Indi M Samantha F 

Year 6 White Kyson C Karmichael A Shelle C 

Weekending 20th July 2025 (Term 2 Week 8) 

Class  Class Award One  Class Award Two  Mercy Award  

Kinder Blue  Gordon H Hunter P George H 

Kinder White  Alani B Ivy T Polly L 

Year 1 Blue  Mason P Sophia S Ava S 

Year 1 White  Dustin P Ayla K Luca C 

Year 2 Blue  Donnie B Lara T Myla W 

Year 2 White  Savannah H Leilani D Stella M 

Year 3 Blue  Parker G Ethan T Grayson B 

Year 3 White  Eleanor C Ari S Tony P 

Year 4 Blue  Ken P Indy M Finn M 

Year 4 White  Annabelle L Jayden M Louella T 

Year 5 Blue  Addison K Luke H Hunter I 

Year 5 White  Max K  Liam R Jaxon B 

Year 6 Blue Lola M Charli F Eyden G 

Year 6 White Nevaeh D Taylah B Georgie W 

Principals Awards: 
Toby B, Sofia P, Lottie L, Pearl B, Lara A, Sawyer D, Evie E, Theo C, Elijah C (x2), Reuben L, Olivia D 
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Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are placed by independent third parties who have 

no legal relationship with The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised 

or controlled in any way by the Diocese. The Diocese is not in a position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided 

and makes no representation about these matters. Accordingly, the Diocese cannot accept any responsibility for the 

advertisers or the activities or services that are subject of these advertisements 


